



Tumwater High School Alumni Association






Meeting Minutes





      March 7, 2017, 6:30 PM





          THS Career Center

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (‘64) President; Bill Curtis (‘62) Vice-president; Janet Ishihara (‘65) Secretary; Pam (Wagner) Sapp (‘69) Treasurer; Melissa (Determan) Beard (‘91) Membership Chair; Rock Boardman (‘64) Communications Chair; Kathy Campbell (‘87) Website Chair; Judi (Weaver) Hambrick (‘66) History Chair; Kevin Campbell (‘87) Golf Tournament Chair.

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Dispense with reading of last meeting minutes, m/s/p.  Bill suggested showing only beginning and ending balances of operating and savings accounts, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s report by Pam.


OPERATING ACCOUNT


2/01/17  Beginning Balance




$ 6,622.35




Total deposits




$    275.00




Total expenses




$ -  210.00

2/28/17  Ending Balance




$ 6,687.35  


SAVINGS ACCOUNT


2/01/17  Savings (beginning balance)



$10,235.91




Total deposits




$     210.00

2/28/17  Ending Balance




$10,445.91

5.    Membership Chair report:  Total 23 members, 2 century.

6.    Activities Chair:  No report.

7.    Scholarship Chair:  No report.

8.    Communications Chair:  Newsletter is almost ready for print.  Rock presented a rough draft and a few changes were discussed.

9.    Website Chair:  Google analytics is installed so that we can determine the number of “hits“ our website experiences.  Paypal “buttons“ are loaded on our website for making donations, membership dues, and registering for golf; however, the link has not been made to our bank account yet so it’s not operable currently.  Will need to conduct some tests after bank account link is made.  Currently our paypal account is registered as a “business“; however, will pursue as a “nonprofit” since there is a fee charged to businesses.  Discussed making flyers for golf tournament and posting on the numerous THS facebook pages.

10.  History Chair:  Possibly work on 1 or 2 history boards per year.  Discussed condensing history boards and do a slide show.  Juniors could build a board for seniors as a gift to the senior class.

11.  Golf Tournament Chair:  Discussed seeking a tournament named sponsor, possibly OBEE as in past years.  Jim will email to Kevin a list of potential sponsors he has sent letters requesting their sponsorship.  Dates have been secured (June 3, 2017 at TVGC) for the golf tournament and post tournament banquet.  The last few years raffle donations have dwindled.

12.  Old Business:  


a.  Discussed endowment for scholarships.  Bill contacted Eric Rowe, of Edward Jones regarding establishment of an endowment.  The amount needed to support an annual scholarship would be in the $30K range.  Until we achieve that amount, Eric can shop for bonds in increments of $5K to derive some income from our savings; however, the consensus seemed to be that we shouldn’t look at that until we get over $15K in savings.  Suggestion was made that we should plan to conduct an “Endowment Fund Drive“ towards the end of the calendar year.  Suggestion was made to start planning after our golf tournament.    


b.  Membership Drive:  A significant source of revenue can be attained from larger THSAA membership.  We discussed various means of promoting membership including having a membership drive; perhaps combined with an Endowment Drive?  The question seems to be what does membership do for THS alumni?


c.  Jim to prepare a list of THSAA Policies for next meeting.  

13.   Next board meeting Tuesday, April 4, 2017 at 6:30 PM at River’s Edge.

14.   Meeting adjourned at 7:40 PM, m/s/p.     


